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Stoltz, Carrie R - DNR

From: Stoltz, Carrie R - DNR
Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2018 1:39 PM
To: 'Jason Powell, METCO - Staff Scientist (jasonp@metcohq.com)'
Subject: Pizza Place SI Report comments
Attachments: 20150113112229598.pdf; 20180130134301402.pdf

Hi Jason, I have a few comments on the Pizza Place SI report (03-03-562914). Please see below.  Please call if you have 
any questions.  Thanks, Carrie 
 
Please refer to the 2nd paragraph of the executive summary.  Just to clarify; DNR never received the tank report until 
Mike Schradle sent it to the department after he received the RP letter-(which was sent to him based on PZ-14 results 
and information of the presence of historic tanks). Mike requested the Tank report from DATCP. The department 
reviewed the tank report, and upon review determined the report did not meet DNR requirements of no further 
investigation because the total hydrocarbons of gasoline beneath the dispensers were 2,200 and 2,500 ppm.  The areas 
under the dispenser were not re-tested after the excavation;  only the supply lines were tested.  
 
If you are going to sample the following wells from Wild Card, the you should state the well origins on the tables  ( see 
MW-7, PZ-6, PZ-7, PZ-11).   It was confusing at first why these wells were not sampled. 
 
Do you feel the vertical extent is defined? I ask because  PZ-14 is screened at 61.80’ bgs and is pretty hot ( see 2nd 
attachment), whereas MW-1 & 2 are screened at 58’ each.  If you can justify your reasoning-great! 
 
I agree further GW monitoring is needed.  
 
FYI: Here is some waterway information I researched for the Wild Card site.   .29 miles to the west is Skinaway 
Lake(64.20 acres), located in Barron & Polk counties. It is a shallow seepage lake with a maximum depth of 10’.  There 
are 25 acres pf wetlands to the north of the Site.  Approximately .10 miles to the north is Elbow Lake ( a 12-acre seepage 
lake, max depth 5 feet). Mud Lake lies .71 miles to the east and has a max depth of 4 feet and is 37 acres.  
   
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Carrie Stoltz 

Hydrogeologist-Remediation and Redevelopment, AWARE Division 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
107 Sutliff Avenue, Rhinelander, WI 54501 
Phone: (715)365-8942 
Fax: (715)365-8932 
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